
 

“Walking together, experiencing and sharing God’s love.” 

February  2020 

From the Pastor 
Dear Broadmoor Presbyterian Community, 

At the beginning of January, my wife and I                 

adopted a thirteen-week-old goldendoodle       
puppy named Topa. We are housebreaking           
Topa, while trying to teach her what she can (her                   
toys) and can’t (our socks) chew on. We take her                   
on walks where she puts her nose in everything                 
and zooms around. Once back inside she drinks               
water until she has the hiccups and falls on the                   
floor to nap, only to get up an hour later to start                       
the whole process again. Although it is tough at                 
times, Topa brings joy to our household and               
reminds us that the work is worth it. 

This relationship between Topa and her new             

home parallels my experience with you during             
my first month here at Broadmoor Presbyterian             
Church. First, Topa, much like me, is learning               
how to engage with people. I enjoy our               
interactions together on Sunday mornings as we             
join together in community. I am thankful for               
many growing, trusting relationships as I hear             
your concerns and prayer requests. Together,           
we explore how, as the Body of Christ, we relate                   
with one another and I am grateful for your                 
willingness to invite me into your life. 

Sometimes, while   

Topa is learning to       
interact, she   
accidentally bites my     
hand. These little     
nibbles are another     
part of learning to       
bond. As the church       
and I continue to       
grow our   
relationship there   

will be times where we experience a “bite.”               
Although it is not intentional, it can be surprising                 
and off-putting. Yet, I won’t let this stop us from                   
connecting. I know you are a forgiving             
community, so I will learn from these “nibbles,”               
seek forgiveness, and continue to explore our             
relationship to one another as the Body of               
Christ. 

I am excited about the next year as we continue                   

to partner and learn from one another. Although               
this work as the Body of Christ can be hard at                     
times, know that the joy we provide to one                 
another and to the world is worth it. I am                   
blessed that God brought us together and look               
forward to perceiving God’s call with you all. 

Blessings, 

Pastor Andrew Quick   
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Session  
Session met in a Regular (Stated) meeting on               
January 16, 2020, with Rev. InHo Kim of San                 
Francisco Presbytery as guest moderator. 
The following motions were unanimously         
approved: 

● For the Clerk of Session to submit the               

annual Church Statistical Report online         
to the PC(USA). 

● For the Finance Ministry Team to           
consider a stipend, to be included in             
BPC’s 2020 budget, for an ordained           
pastor to serve as a mentor to Pastor               
Andrew Quick. 

● For Pastor Andrew to be reimbursed for             
the amount of health insurance paid in             
January and, if necessary, in February as             
well. 

● To purchase officer-training books,       
“Spiritual Leadership for Church       
Officers.” 

If you have any questions concerning these             

proceedings, please contact an elder. 

— Respectfully submitted, Marian Hardin, Clerk             

of Session   

Board Of Deacons 

Welcome Deacons, Class of 2022: Riyad Asfoor,             

Ruth Cruz and Raymond Haddox. Our next             
meeting will be held on March 8th after worship                 
in the Geneva Room. 

We remember prayer needs for Douglas Cobb,             

Mig Ibarrientos, Carolyn Kell, Mark Marquez,           

and the friends and family of Bill King. And                 
please remember continuing prayer needs for           
Heru and Liana Hartanto, Bill Holden, Gerry             
Manis, and the San Francisco Presbytery. 

— Respectfully submitted, Dennis Shreve,         
Moderator 

Building & Grounds 

Now that the tenting fumigation is complete, the               

termite debris will be cleaned up. Also, bug               
debris under the kitchen sink has already been               
cleaned up. The heater in the Westminster             
Room is turned off. Do not use the heater until                   
it is tested. Dennis installed a redwood board               
near the west side, outside steps, to keep the                 
mud out of the drain. Dennis repaired three (3)                 
gutter drains. Thanks to Martha and Richard for               
keeping the grounds looking good and trash             
free. There is water on the floor in Tweedie Hall                   
and the Calvin Room. We don’t know why or                 
how, but we do know that it is rain water. 

— Respectfully submitted, Margie King 
 

Choir 
Choir continues to rehearse at 9 am on Sunday                 
mornings.  Come join us. 

— ​Respectfully submitted, Janet Haddox, Music           
Director 

Fellowship Ministry 
Our fellowship ministry team sponsored the           
congregational meeting and welcoming for         
Andrew Quick after worship on January 26th             
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with a potluck of finger foods. There were               
sandwiches, chicken wings, fruit and lots of             
goodies to choose from. I would like to extend                 
an invitation to anyone interested in joining the               
fellowship team. It would be a pleasure to get                 
to know you and to work together in making our                   
church a welcoming place for all. I also extend                 
an invitation to anyone who would like to               
sponsor a Sunday to serve Coffee Hour on the                 
second or fourth Sundays of the month. There is                 
a Coffee Hour sign-up sheet on the Narthex               
table - it is a great way to celebrate any                   
occasion. Please see Martha Espinosa,         
Geraldine Thompson, or myself for any           
questions. Again thanks to the team for their               
continued support. 

— ​Respectfully submitted, Janice Asfoor  

Mission Ministry 

I hope you all had a wonderful and blessed                 
Christmas, Advent, and Epiphany season. 

Thanks to our wonderful congregation for all             
the support you have given to the Mission               
Ministry team through the years. I am humbled               
and honored to serve as the new Mission               
Ministry chair and would like to express my               
gratitude to those who served on the Mission               
team in 2019, they are Holy Hing, Richard               
Murray, Bonnie Cobb, and Perla Ibarrientos,           
including the quiet volunteers!!!   

Mission Ministry team will continue efforts in             
support of the following organizations: the           
North Peninsula Food Pantry & Dining Center of               
Daly City (NPFPDCDC), the Daly City Fire             

Department’s Operation Santa Claus,       
Backpack/Back-to-School and Sock-it-to-me     
Sunday campaigns with Puente de la Costa Sur               
and John’s Closet, just to name a few. 

Due to the devastating eruption of the Taal               
Volcano in the Filipines, the team collected             
items to help those affected. We partnered with               
the Philipino Bayanihan Resource Center         
(PBRC) of Daly City and collected goods such as                 
medicines and first aid products, clothing for all               
ages including infants, bedding and towels,           
canned goods, and cash. The PBRC office is               
located at 2121 Junipero Serra Blvd., Daly City,               
CA 94014; email: ​pbrc333@sbcglobal.net​;       
telephone: 650-992-9110 and is led by our very               
own elder, Perla Ibarrientos. 

If you are interested in working with Mission               
Ministry team, I encourage you to join in on one                   
of our meetings on the fourth Sunday of each                 
month after worship in the Geneva Room. This               
would be a great way to contribute to our                 
church and community. Thank you Mission           
Ministry team: Bonnie Cobb, Holy Hing, Perla             
Ibarrientos, and Rich Murray. 

— Respectfully submitted, David Pajarit,         
Chair/Elder 
 

Presbyterian Women 
PW AT THE UNITED NATIONS 
Jeanine Tweedie (Robinson), who grew up in our               
church, has been selected to attend and             
participate in the UN Commission on the Status               
on Women. It will convene in New York               
beginning March 9, 2020. She will be one of 20                   
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PW women from the U.S. that will join 6,000                 
delegates from around the world to make             
recommendations to the Economic and Social           
Council of the UN. The recommendation will             
focus on how to further gender equality and               
empowerment for all women and girls. It is an                 
honor for the PW to be included in this                 
commission and an honor for Jeanine to have               
been selected as one of the PW attendees. PW                 
is one of the NGOs (non-government           
organizations) to be asked to participate.           
Jeanine was the daughter of Lee Robinson (also               
a long time member of our church and active as                   
a choir member) and is the wife of Rev. Jim                   
Tweedie, the son of Rev. Herb Tweedie, and the                 
brother of Penny Manis. Jim is a retired               
Presbyterian minister. He and his wife live in               
Long Beach, Washington. We congratulate         
Jeanine and send her our best wishes and               
prayers as she attends and participates in this               
important commission in New York. 

We are continuing with the Horizon Bible study,               

“Love Carved in Stone”. Plans are being made               
for the Gifts of Women’s Sunday which will be                 
March 8th. Suggestions for our annual July             
summer outing may be given to Eunice, Joan               
Anderson or Martha Espinosa or Bonnie Cobb. 

— Respectfully submitted, Eunice Brabec,           

Moderator 

Worship Ministry 
On Sunday, January 19th, Supervisor David           
Canepa visited our congregation to speak on the               
upcoming 2020 Census. The census is being             
done on-line this year. If you are not               
comfortable going on-line to complete the           

census, there will be agencies that will hold               
meeting dates to assist you. Please read the               
attached information carefully.   

 
 
January 19 
Supervisor David Canepa 
San Mateo County 
District 5 
Board of Supervisors  
 
 

Rev. Jeff Hutcheson of the         
Presbytery of San Francisco       
gives Pastor Andrew a       
blessing on January 26th. 
 
 
….it was a “hands on” blessing           
by all. 
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We held our annual congregational meeting on             
January 26th. Thank you Rev. Hutcheson for             
being here with us this day. 

January 26 
Congregational 
Meeting  “We have 
a quorum” 
 

 

 

 
 
A Potluck Finger-Food 
meeting 
 

 

 
Please review the BPC Groups sheet and join a                 
ministry team! 
 
— Respectfully submitted, Perla G. Ibarrientos 

Church Member Update 
 
Juan Carlos 
Santamaria  makes 
the Dean’s List 

We are proud of       

you, JC! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With deep 

sadness, we 
mourn the 
sudden 
passing of our 
dear friend 

Bill King.  Bill passed on the morning of 
Thursday, January 30th.   A memorial service 
will be held at BPC to celebrate his jovial spirit 
on Saturday, February 22, 2020.   
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Inspiration 
 

Sermons We See 

I’d rather see a sermon than hear one any day, 

I’d rather one should walk with me than merely                 

show the way. 

The eye’s a better pupil and more willing than                 

the ear; 

Fine counsel is confusing, but example’s always             

clear; 

And the best of all the preachers are the men                   

who live their creeds, 

For to see the good in action is what everybody                   

needs. 

I can soon learn how to do it if you’ll let me see it                           

done. 

I can watch your hands in action, but your                 

tongue too fast may run. 

And the lectures you deliver may be very wise                 

and true; 

But I’d rather get my lesson by observing what                 

you do. 

For I may misunderstand you and the high               

advise you give; 

But there’s no misunderstanding how you act             

and how you live. 

— Edgar A. Guest 

 

 

Compost - Recycle - Garbage 
Compost Bin 
ORGANICS ONLY - Dirty paper ; paper plates,               
cups, and napkins. Dirty cardboard; pizza and             
donut boxes.  Food scraps and bones. 
NO PLASTIC, NO METAL, NO GLASS.   

Recycle Bin 
CLEAN ONLY - Clean paper, clean cans, clean               
glass and plastic bottles; aluminum foil and pans. 
NO DIRTY PAPER - paper plates, cups or 
napkins 

Garbage Bin 
ALL THINGS styrofoam, plastic straws and           
stirrers, styrene products, broken glass and           
plastic wrappers. 
 
 

Broadmoor Memorial Fund 
Honor or memorialize loved ones - print this               
form and submit it to the office. 

http://bit.ly/BPCMemorialFundForm 

  

 

Contact Information 
Broadmoor Presbyterian Church 

377  87th Street, Daly City, CA 94015 

Email:  ​bpcdcoffice@gmail.com 

Website:  ​http://broadmoorpres.org 
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ELECTED OFFICES OF THE CHURCH 
SESSION 
Session is the main governing body of the church as defined by the Presbyterian Constitution. Called as 
spiritual leaders of the church Elders, Session is moderated by the Pastor. 
Meeting: 7:00 pm in the Geneva Room on the third Thursday of the month. 
Contact:​ Marian Hardin, Clerk of Session, marianjhardin@gmail.com 

BOARD OF DEACONS  
Deacons are elected for typically a three-year term. Main focus is to provide spiritual wellness by visiting 
the sick and disabled and sending cards and caring for those in and outside of the church. Deacons 
coordinate coffee fellowship after worship on the third Sunday of the month, responsible for setup/cleanup 
for communion service, currently only the first Sunday, and schedules ushers for worship on the third 
Sunday. Team meets at 11:30 in the Geneva Room on the second Sunday of the month. 
Contact:​ Dennis Shreve, Moderator of the deacons, dbshreve46@gmail.com 
 

 

TEAMS OF SESSION 
BUILDINGS & GROUNDS MINISTRY TEAM 
B&G cares for the physical campus here at Broadmoor. They are people skilled at fixing things themselves 
or who will help seek out professional help as needed.  
Contact:​ Margie King, 650-756-2904 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION MINISTRY TEAM 
CE is responsible for the Christian Education that takes place at Broadmoor for everyone of all ages. 
Highlights for this team are the summer Vacation Bible School and Family Night events which involves 
children of all ages and welcomes helpers of all ages, as well. Team meets as needed. 
Contact:​ Judith Kell, judithkell@aol.com 

FELLOWSHIP MINISTRY TEAM  
Fellowship plans and oversees all fellowship events at Broadmoor and plans the fifth Sunday of the month 
coffee fellowship. Team members are good planners, creative and like to help with social events. Team 
meets in Tweedie Hall after worship two weeks before the fifth Sunday to plan the fifth Sunday theme. 
Contact:​ Janice Asfoor. janiceasfoor@gmail.com 

 



BPC MINISTRY TEAMS AND GROUPS 
 

 
FINANCE MINISTRY TEAM 
Finance seeks folks who have an interest in working with the finances of the church. This team is 
responsible to Session and provides Session with monthly reports on our financial status. The Finance 
Ministry team prepares the annual budget and presents it to the congregation; and prepares the deposit of 
the weekly offering. The team coordinates personnel issues including interviewing, hiring new staff, and 
conducting annual reviews. Finance generally meets every other month or as needed. 
Contact:​ Joan Anderson, joma650@aol.com 

WORSHIP MINISTRY TEAM  
Worship works with the pastor and music staff to prepare our worship service. Worship coordinates the 
scheduling of ushers (Elders) for communion service on the first Sunday of the month and ushers for the 
second Sunday. Team meets at 11:30 am after worship on the first Sunday of the month. 
Contact:​ Perla Ibarrientos, 650-991-0604 

MISSION MINISTRY TEAM  
Mission helps with Broadmoor’s ministry outside the church. They disperse funds received from the 
congregation for mission work. This team invites people to help with hands-on ministry such as holiday 
meals for the local food pantry, Christmas gifts for a family in need and educating and involving the 
congregation in these ministries. Team meets every other month or as needed. 
Contact:​ David Pajarit, djpajarit@gmail.com 
 

 

OTHER GROUPS OF THE CHURCH 

Meditation Group​ meets at 10:00 am in the Geneva Room every Thursday. All are welcome. 

Men’s Breakfast ​meets at 8:00 am at Sharp Park Golf Course in Pacifica on the first Saturday of every 
month.  Contact: Ray Haddox, ​rayhaddox@gmail.com 

Music Ministry Team and Choir. ​The choir meets at 7:30 pm in the sanctuary every Wednesday to 
practice music for Sunday worship. Contact: Janet Haddox, music director. Pianist: Evelyn Masuda 

Nominating Committee​ is responsible for the nomination of officers of the church. 
Pastor Nominating Committee​ is charged with the search and nomination of the next pastor at BPC.  
Presbyterian Women​ (PW) (also see the PW membership roster separate from the church directory) 
Bible study group Naomi Circle​ meets at 11:00 am in the Calvin Room (unless otherwise specified) on 

the third Tuesday of the month. Members coordinate coffee fellowship on the first Sunday of 
every other month. Contact: Martha Espinosa, circle leader 

Bible study group Ruth Circle​ meets at 10:30 am in the Calvin Room on the fourth Saturday of the 
month. Members coordinate coffee fellowship on the first Sunday of every other month. Contact: 
Joan Anderson, circle leader 

PW Coordinating Team​ plans and hosts gatherings and guest speakers, and holds fundraisers for the 
church. All PW women may attend; any woman may join a Circle. 

Stewardship Committee​ meets as needed and is charged with coordinating the annual stewardship 
campaign. Stewardship is a responsibility of the Session. 

rev.1.20 
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February  2020
broadmoor presbyterian church, daly city

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat
Sunday Events

Choir Rehearsal 9:00 am Sanctuary
Worship 10:00 am Sanctuary

Coffee Hour  11:30 am TH

Church Calendar:
bit.ly/BPCProgram

Facilities Calendar:
bit.ly/BPCFacilities

CR - Calvin Room
GR - Geneva Room
TH - Tweedie Hall
WR - Westminster Rm

Men's Breakfast
Sharp Park Golf 

Course
Pacifica 8:00 am

COMMUNION
Guest Rev. Sam 

Alexander
Officer Installation
Worship Ministry

11:30 am GR
Al-Anon 7:30 pm TH

Meditation Group
10:00 am   GR

Alicia Perez  BD

PW CT 11:30 am CR

Finance 1:00 pm GR

Al-Anon Dist 25
     7:00 pm  CR  

Al-Anon  7:30 pm TH

Meditation Group
   10:00 am  GR

Perla Ibarrientos BD

Officer's Retreat
9:00 am  TH

Worship Ministry
1130 am GR

Church Office Closed
Al-Anon  7:30 pm TH

PW Naomi Circle
11:00 am Dela Rosa 

Home

Penny Manis  BD

Meditation Group 10:
00 am  GR

Session 7:00 pm  GR

Ray Haddox  BD

Bill King Memorial
1:00 pm

Myungok Suk BD

Al-Anon  7:30 pm TH Ash Wednesday

Meditation Group
GR 10:00 am

PW Ruth Circle
10:00 am CR



 

broadmoor presbyterian church 

 
 

BROADMOOR MEMORIAL FUND 
Contributions Form 

 
Make a contribution to Broadmoor Presbyterian Church in memory of or in honor of a person or event. 
Send contributions to the church office or place in the offering plate during worship.  
 
Please complete the following 
 

☐    In Memory of: ☐    In Honor of: 
 

Name:_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
   

Amount:  $_______________________                          Date:  _______________________________________ 
 

Contributed by 
 

Name:______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Complete Address:________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Send acknowledgement to 
 
 

Name:_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Complete Address:_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
Blessings of gratitude, 
Broadmoor Presbyterian Church 

 
 

377 87th street | daly city, ca 94015 | (650) 755-0597 | bpcdcoffice@gmail.com  
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